Operations Committee Minutes

January 13, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Mary Kolles, Gretchen Spear and Karen Wagner. 

State Services for the Blind Staff Update
Mary Kolles announced that she will be retiring.  Her last day will be March 3, 2014.   Michelle Schock will be out on medical leave until mid-February.
MN Valley Action Council Staff Update
MN Valley Action Council has hired two vocational advisors:  Ryan Buch who will be working at the New Ulm WorkForce Center and Michele Rademaker who will be working at the St. Peter office.
MN Valley Action Council (MVAC) Recruiting Youth & Seniors
MN Valley Action Council is recruiting youth for a number of programs.  General program requirements are youth between the ages of 16-21 and low income.  However, MVAC has special funding to serve youth with disabilities and youth from communities of color.  Both of these grants can serve youth up to the age of 24.  If you know of youth that could benefit from services please contact Michelle Forliti at 345-2428 or mforliti@mnvac.org.
Nancy Haag indicated they are on their second year of the DEI grant serving youth with disabilities.  Gretchen Spear indicated that it is possible they have individuals on their waiting list who may qualify for DEI.  It was recommended that Deb Long from MVAC meet with Job Service and Rehabilitation Services (RS) staff again now that the grant is up and running.  It may be helpful to have a pamphlet that RS staff could provide to individuals on their waiting list who may qualify.  Referrals can be made to Deb Long at 345-6822 or dlong@mnvac.org.
MN Valley Action Council is recruiting seniors for their Senior Employment Program.  Program requirements are age 55 or older and low income.  MVAC provides services in Blue Earth, Brown, Faribault, Martin, Nicollet and Watonwan Counties.  If you know of seniors that could benefit from services contact Jerry Fischenich at 389-6992 or jfischenich@mnvac.org.

MN Valley Action Council Provides MN Sure Navigator Services
MN Valley Action Council has two staff that are trained to provide MN Sure Navigator Services.  Individuals interested in Navigator services can call MVAC at 345-6822 or 1-800-345-7139.
Trades Presentation

Nancy Haag indicated that MVAC had speakers from the Trade Unions present at a youth workshop – the individuals did a great job of discussing the career path for youth interested in the trades (i.e. electricians, plumbers, construction workers, carpenters, etc.).  It was recommended that the Training Team set up a time and place for these individuals to present to all career counselors from all the partners.

Vocational Rehabilitation Services Staff Update
Gretchen Spear indicated that Jay Hancock’s position was posted.  Currently, Kristen Tone who also serves Southwest MN is the acting manager.
Vocational Rehabilitation Services –Priorities
Gretchen Spear reported that Rehabilitation Services continues to serve individuals that meet their first priority.  This is generally speaking individuals with 3 identified barrier areas.  Individuals meeting this criteria are placed on a waiting list.  Gretchen indicated that partners can continue to refer individuals for services.

Job Service –Dislocated Workers

Karen Wagner reported that the newspaper just announced today that the Tony Downs plant in St. James will close in May 2014.  This could impact some 67 workers.  Diane Halvorson will contact Rapid Response at the State.

Brown Printing laid off individuals in December.  So far 13 individuals impacted have contacted the WorkForce Center.

Job Service – Trade Partnerships
Karen Wagner reported that applications for the Electrician apprenticeships will be taken through the end of January.

The Department of Transportation is looking to hire for highway construction positions.  They are especially interested in female and minority applicants who have a driver’s license, car and car insurance.

Career Expo –Mankato Area
Karen Wagner reported there is a planning meeting this week for the Career Expo that will be held in Mankato on April 2, 2014.
Cost Allocation Plans
The Mankato and New Ulm Cost Allocation Plans have been approved by DEED –St. Paul. 
Training Team
The next partner training day will be held April 10, 2014 at South Central College.
Continuous Improvement –Survey Days
The Continuous Improvement Team will be administering customer satisfaction surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers in May.  The “How did we do today?” flyer has been updated.  The Continuous Improvement Team will be getting input from staff on the “How Can We Help You” flyers for job seekers and employers before updating
Grants
Diane Halvorson reported that the MFIP Innovations Teen Parent Project was funded for another year.  Specialized job search services have begun under the Opportunities for Offenders and Older Workers grant.
Strategic Planning

MN DEED and Workforce Service Areas (WSA) are meeting to develop a Strategic Service Delivery plan.  Diane Halvorson will be representing our WSA on the Adult Services subcommittee and Heather Gleason will represent our WSA on the Youth Services subcommittee.
The meeting adjourned. 
